A new friend by Wiktoria Krupkowska class 6b


It was the last day before winter break. I had only five lessons to go to and then lots of free time! 

On my way to school I was thinking about the day at school, if anything interesting was going to happen. And I was right!


In the first lesson our teacher introduced us to a new schoolgirl. Her name was Lena. She moved to Bialystok from Torun with her parents and her younger brother. She made a very good impression on me. I thought we had a nice new classmate. It took her the whole lesson to tell us all about her old school and hometown. It was very interesting. She had a surprise for us, she brought some traditional gingerbread which was very kind of her. We all loved it!


I chatted to her during the break and it turned out we have a lot in common. We share many interests like painting and watching scientific documentaries. The day flew by so fast!


We decided to meet during the winter break and get to know each other better. I love meeting new people and I was thrilled that the opportunity came that day.

